
 

Ref. No.: TWFI/2024-25/World Championships/Final Selection Trail  

                                                      Circular                                                      Dt.: 18-06-2024 

To, 
All State Units/District Tug of War Associations/TWFI Clubs, 
PUs, Government Departments, 
Haryana Power, Punjab Power PSPCL. 

Sir/Madam, 

Subject: Final Selection Trial for Indian Tug of War Teams for Participation in World  
               Outdoor Championships & TWIF Open Clubs Competition – September 7-8,  
               2024, and September 5-6, 2024, at Mannheim, Germany. 

With reference to our letter No. TWFI/2024-25/World Championships-Outdoor/Selection 
Trial dated May 12, 2024, regarding the invitation for the final selection trial based on 
prior performance in international or national level championships, the final selection 
trial for invited athletes and officials will be held on June 24, 2024, at 4:00 P.M. at the 
Sports Ground, Mercy College, Mercy Junction, Pallipuram P.O., Palakkad 678006, 
Kerala, under the following weight categories: 

Outdoor Categories: 
i) Outdoor Men        - 640 Kg or 680 Kg 
ii) Outdoor Women  - 500 Kg or 540 Kg 
iii) Mixed 4+4 Weight - 580 Kg 

I wish to inform you that the final selection of the Indian Team will take place on June 
24, 2024, at 4:00 a.m. at the Sports Ground, Mercy College, Mercy Junction, Pallipuram 
P.O., Palakkad 678006, Kerala. Please note that a selection trial fee of Rs 3000/- per 
head is due by May 20, 2024, and with a late fee of Rs 1000/-, totaling Rs 4000/-, up to 
June 15, 2024. The fee must be deposited online with TWFI up to 15th June.,2024. 

The selected players or teams are encouraged to participate in the final selection trial 
as mentioned above. For any further queries or information, you may contact Mr. N.K. 
Chakravarty, member of the Selection Committee, TWFI, at mobile number 84331 
81453, and Indian Team Coach Mr. Telin (Kerala) at mobile number 98475 30290. 

Note: No TA/DA will be provided to any athletes. All expenses incurred must be borne 
                 by the participants. 
 
 
Thanking you, 
Yours faithfully, 

 
(Madan Mohan) 
Secretary-General, TWFI 


